
Dear brothers and sisters,  

ñGodôs perfect control.ò Thatôs how I like to define the idea 

that God rules and reigns over everything, both seen and un-

seen. Ordinarily, we may not be aware of this idea of Godôs 

perfect control in our everyday lives, but it has come to the 

forefront of my life during my time in Salt Lake City in June. 

As it has been mentioned before, the virus situation has 

caused the church plant to be moved to the fall of this year. 

While on the surface that may seem like a bad thing, in the 

long run it has given us more time to build connections in the 

greater SLC area. It has also given more time to plan and 

ñbuild steamò for the work ahead. Finally, there are moments 

that are undeniably God as we go about doing His work. 

In downtown SLC, there is a central park which served as a 

main ministry point during our time in SLC. On Saturdays, 

we would pass out tracts at the local farmers market there. 

On Sundays, we would hold church services there (pictured 

below). While we were at the farmers market, we met a 

saved lady who 

both encouraged 

us and was en-

couraged by what 

we were doing. I 

know that some-

thing like that is 

not simply an ac-

cident, which proves Godôs sovereign hand in all things. Al-

so, having the services in the park went well. We had one 

man pray for salvation at the park 

during those services, Praise God! 

(pictured right) Itôs supporters like 

you that help to build the kingdom in 

places like this, reaching people who 

have never heard of the Gospel be-

fore. Without your help, things like 

this wouldnôt be possible at all. 

Please prayerfully consider giving to 

this work. 

Another unusual encounter that we had in this main park was 

with a couple of Jewish men. When we first walked into the 

park, the first question that I was asked by these guys was if I 

loved Jews. I said yes, and then Brother Keister asked them if 

they liked Christians, they responded yes in return. They then 

started to ask about what defines a real Christian, and Brother 

Keister explained what that means. While they didnôt seem to 

care for staying in touch, it was good to reach out nonethe-

less. 

Having Bible studies with people has been another part of the 

time out here. In a sense, it was like we were living out Acts 

2:42, which says, ñAnd they continued stedfastly in the 

apostles' doctrine and fellowship, and in breaking of bread, 

and in prayersò. I feel like this will be so important in the 

building up of the local church. While we break bread and 

continue to study Godôs Word, the feeling of community that 

is built is something amazing to see. 

We were able to reconnect with some of the contacts that 

have been made by Brother Keister. It was good to see some 

of them again. Additionally, we had two Bible studies with 

some new contacts and with people that we have met before. 

Below is a picture with two new 

contacts we had over to the mo-

torhome for super and then Bi-

ble study. One of the ladies that 

we had a Bible study with was 

extremely interested in the new 

SLC church plant. This was the same lady that stopped by in 

the park to encourage us while we were ministering! 
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